TOWN OF STAMFORD

SELECTBOARD MEETING

February 21, 2019
(UNAPPROVED)

Present:
Selectboard:  Nancy L. Bushika, Christopher Warren, Carol Fachini, and Michael Denault.

Daniel J. Potvin was not present.
Visitors:
David R. Tatro, Road Commissioner.


William Levine, Emergency Management Coordinator.

Luke McKay, Dog Officer.

Lori Shepard, Selectboard Secretary.
Nancy Bushika called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m., opened with the pledge of allegiance, welcomed everyone, and read a statement with procedural rules for the meeting.  There were some miscellaneous announcements to add but there were no other changes to the agenda or its order.

MINUTES

MOTION by Chris Warren to accept the regular meeting minutes of February 7, 2019 as written.  SECONDED by Mike Denault.  All in favor.  Motion APPROVED.

SELECTBOARD ORDERS

The Selectboard reviewed and approved the following orders:


WARRANT #7  $     8,655.83   payroll 

WARRANT #8  $575,724.44   accounts payable

ROAD  CONDITIONS

1.  Nancy Bushika noted that last year’s warrant article asked to borrow $140,000.00 to purchase a new truck for the highway department and the bill came in at $139,486.00.  The new truck is working fine.

2.  Dave Tatro said having a third highway worker has taken some of the pressure off from him.

3.  Nancy Bushika was approached by a long-time resident who complimented our highway department.  The resident said they do excellent work and are always professional and courteous.

4.  The letter disputing the Carbone Ford bill for warranty work was mailed to Lithia Motors on January 30, 2019 by certified mail.  They have not responded and have not sent a copy of the disputed bill as requested.
5.  Dave Tatro received a new contract to sign with Unifirst for the highway uniforms.  Dave Tatro has not been pleased with their service and feels the other companies we have used are not any better.  He would like to discuss receiving a clothing allotment instead of uniforms.  The contract automatically renews unless they receive a 90 day written notice of our decision not to renew.  Chris Warren asked Dave Tatro to come back with a proposal for a clothing allotment for their consideration.  A letter will be sent to request termination of the contract.

DOGS/DOG KENNEL

1.  The dog kennel should be finished and delivered the first week of March.

2.  There has been no response from the tenants with the loose dog discussed at the last meeting.  
Luke McKay will keep the board up to date.

TOWN MEETING PREPARATION

1.  Bill Levine questioned Article 6 of the School Directors’ Warrant.  They are asking for an undefined amount for a relatively undefined use.  The residents may want more information before considering approval of this article.

2.  Dave Tatro plans to put something together to prepare for highway related questions.

LAWN MOWING BIDS

The board agreed they had very little problems with Yard Work by Dan who mowed the lawn last year and the few small incidents were taken care of right away.  Mike Denault suggested that the board contact him to see if he will match last year’s price and hire him for another year if he will.  Chris Warren felt when the bid was chosen last year, the board planned to bid it out again this year and he thinks it is important to bid again this year.  Mike Denault acknowledged that he is related to the contractor and would leave the decision up to the board.  Nancy Bushika offered to contact Dan Denault to see if he will keep last year’s price and if not, they will ask for bids this year.

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

Due to the weather, Bill Levine and Dave Tatro did not attend the spring flooding and ice jams conference.
STAMFORD/CLARKSBURG SCHOOL MERGER

1.  Cindy Lamore asked if the board would send the Interstate Merger meeting notice to all who have signed up for Selectboard email notifications.  The Selectboard agreed and will also put the notice on the town’s website.  

2.  Chris Warren was asked to participate in interviews conducted by the PCG team as they gather information for the merger feasibility study.  He felt several concerns were important for them to consider such as who actually owns the school building, and what impact a change in the ownership of the building would have on the town office and library.  Chris Warren asked who would be paying for maintenance costs of the buildings, especially since Clarksburg has some significantly large improvements that will be required in the near future.
ASSESSOR CLERK

Nancy Bushika would like to take down the sign advertising for a part-time assistant to help the assessor clerk.  It’s been six months and no one has come forward.  The Selectboard agreed.  If someone is interested in the future, they can discuss it at that point.
NOTARY PUBLIC

The town clerk and assistant town clerk are notary publics.   State law has always incorporated notary public duties into the positions.  This year, effective July 1, 2019, the legislature took the language out of the town clerk’s job description so it is no longer covered under the town’s liability insurance.  Many town clerks will not continue to provide notary services without the town’s insurance coverage.  Private insurance is available for around $130.00 and some towns have offered to pay for the insurance for the town clerk with the intention that she will only perform notary public service for town business, not the public.  The Vermont Clerk’s and Treasurer’s Association is working with the legislature to request that they add notary public services back to the list of clerk’s duties.  The town clerk wanted the board to be aware of the potential problem.  The board wondered if they specifically added notary services to the town clerk’s job description if VLCT would provide insurance coverage.
MOTION by Mike Denault to adjourn.  SECONDED by Carol Fachini.  All in favor.  Motion APPROVED.  The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.








Christopher Warren







Clerk 
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REMINDERS

1.  Please visit the town’s new official website:  townofstamfordvermont.org.

2.  The town clerk’s office hours are:  Monday:  closed; Tuesday:  8 a.m. to 12 p.m.; Wednesday 8 a.m. to 12 p.m.; Thursday 12 p.m. to 4 p.m. and 6 p.m. to 8 p.m.; and Friday:  8 a.m. to 12 p.m.
3.  The deadline to register to vote in the March 5, 2019 election is Tuesday, March 5, 2019.  Applications for addition to the checklist will be accepted up to and during the voting hours of 10 a.m. to 7 p.m.

4.  Absentee ballots will be available until 5:00 p.m. on Monday, March 4, 2019.  Please call the town office at 802-694-1361.

5.  Anyone interested in serving as an appointed board member, please review the expiring appointed positions in the town report and contact a member of that board or the Selectboard.







